RESTROOM MANNERS
Role-playing helps kindergartners
At the Kindergarten level, there constantly seem to be problems using the restroom. The problems are not usually major, but enough of a problem to be a constant source of frustration.
Recently during a restroom break, there was a lot of noise and loud talking coming from the boys’ restroom. I approached the entrance and called all of the boys out. As they filed out, Bobby and Nicholas were in tears and each of the other boys had an explanation about the noise. Of course, all were giving their explanations at the same time.
I made sure that Bobby and Nicholas were not hurt. Then, I had the boys line up quietly and told them we would discuss it in the room when Bobby and Nicholas had a chance to collect themselves and everyone else had a chance to settle down.
The problem was that while Bobby was using the restroom, Nicholas decided to “peek” in the curtain. (Bobby is a shy child and was embarrassed.)
Anthony came to Bobby's rescue and pushed Nicholas away from the curtain and Nicholas, in turn, fell and hurt his leg. This became the forum for some role-playing lessons.
We practiced walking in a line into and out of the restroom. We discussed and role played manners in the restroom, and following rules like being quiet, giving others privacy, washing hands, and coming out immediately—not staying there to play.
The incident also led to discussions about feelings. We role played showing different feelings when faced with different situations. This is an excellent way for children like Bobby, who are shy, to express themselves. They learn that everyone has feelings and that there are different ways to express feelings.
All of our restroom problems have not been eliminated. However, our attempts at role playing respectful behavior have helped.
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